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EBMUD is planning to replace Summit Reservoir, located on the 
Berkeley/Kensington border. Built in the 1890’s, the reservoir has 
had several upgrades over its life, but now needs to be replaced. 

Preliminary planning studies call for either one or two small water 
tanks within the footprint of the large site, as well as the replace-
ment of two pumping plants on the western side.

Late last year, EBMUD met with local officials and held the first 
of three planned community meetings, to develop a design for 
the site. Outreach will continue through the early spring of 2010. 
Work on the Environmental Impact Report will also begin this 
year. The existing reservoir will be empty and removed from ser-
vice during the expected 3 years of construction. 

Summit Reservoir 
Replacement ProjectBerkeley dancer Patricia Bulitt performed 

Mother of the Mukluk Seal Mask Dance last 
month at the Kensington Library.

see Reservoir, page 5… 

Police Tax Increase 
Headed for June Ballot
At the January 7th meeting of the KPPCSD, the Board of Directors 
voted to authorize NBS – a consulting and administrative services 
provider to local governments – to do the preliminary work for 
placing a Police Tax Assessment increase on the June 2010 ballot. 
NBS has been asked to gather information on a proposed increase, 
provide financial estimates on what the tax increase should be, pre-
pare the necessary materials sufficient to place a tax initiative on 
the ballot, and coordinate the election schedule with the County. 

The KPPCSD Finance Committee recommended an annual “up-
to-$200 per parcel” tax increase (if less than $200 is needed in 
any year, less would be collected) with annual CPI-based Cost-of-
Living increases, and proportionate tax increases on business- and 
unimproved property. 

According to Director Wright, “Fifteen years ago, the existing sup-
plemental police tax of $300 per house was instituted by the voters, 

see Police Tax, page 5… 

KCC Spring Party: March 13 
Earthquake Preparedness

Supervisor John Gioia 
on Pt. Molate Casino

 
KCC Welcomes

Donations for Silent Auction
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401 Colusa

To the Editor:

At a County Board of Supervisors meet-
ing in November, Andrew Woolman, the 
architect of the project at 401 Colusa, 
chose to withdraw his clients’ application 
for a building permit rather than allow a 
vote that would have resulted in a compro-
mise to their plan.

Throughout the planning process, the 
owners of 401 Colusa have asserted their 
right to construct a full 3-story building.  
But doing so would block views of San 
Francisco and the Bay from my property 
at 1619 Oak View, as well as the house at 
1611 Oak View next door.

Decision makers, including KMAC, the 
Planning Commission and now the County 
Supervisors, have consistently held that 
these views should be protected under the 
Kensington View Ordinance.

Sup. John Gioia and the County Depart-
ment of Conservation and Development 
worked hard to craft a compromise that 
would give the owners a viable project 
while protecting residential views. In the 
end, they formulated a plan that would 
allow the project to retain the 3 residential 
and 2 commercial units they envisioned 
while scaling back overall space by just 
668 of the originally planned 4326 sq. ft.

It is the refusal of the owners to make this 
concession that has brought their plans to 
a halt.  Their choices now are to restart the 
process with a new plan or to acquire the 
adjoining property at 411 Colusa, demol-
ish the house there now, and build a proj-
ect approved under the 1983 PUD that 
would include a 34-car parking garage. I 
hope they recognize that the unyielding 
position they have taken to date has gotten 
them nowhere.

My group would like to see development 
at 401 Colusa.  But we believe it important 
to preserve existing residential views and 
ensure the scale of development is consis-
tent with the surrounding neighborhood.

We’re sorry to see the planning process at 
a standstill but we think under the circum-
stances, this outcome is just.

Enforcement of the View Ordinance 
affects the interests of a great many 
Kensington residents.  Sup. Gioia and 
the others who considered this project 
have been thoughtful and fair. We should 
applaud their efforts to find a reasonable 
solution that respects the property rights 
of all interested parties.

Sincerely,

Rodney Paul 
Chair, Colusa Circle Improvement Assoc.
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Supervisor John Gioia on the  
Proposed Point Molate Casino

I grew up in West County and am raising 
my family here. I understand how three 
casinos could change the character of the 
Richmond area in ways many of us don’t 
want. That’s why it wasn’t easy for me 
to take another hard look at the proposed 
Point Molate Casino Resort in Richmond 
and reassess how I think the County should 
prepare for this possible development.  

In addition to Casino San Pablo, which 
is already designated tribal land for the 
Lytton Band of Pomo Indians, the Guidi-
ville Band of Pomos are seeking approval 
from the federal government for Indian 
land at Point Molate, and the Scott’s 
Valley Band of Pomos are seeking tribal 
land in North Richmond. Such approval 
would allow the tribes to build a casino.

In order to get federal approval, the tribes 
must prove they have a connection to the 
area. The U.S. Dept. of Interior makes 
this determination. The County has no 
approval authority whatsoever. Local 
agencies can weigh in with their opinions 
on these projects, but approval rests solely 
with the federal government. 

The City of San Pablo supported Casino 
San Pablo, and the Richmond City Coun-
cil approved a contract to sell Point Molate 
land to the Guidiville tribe for a casino 
resort project.  The Obama Administration 
has told tribal leaders that it wants to make 
the process for transferring lands to Indian 
tribes less onerous and time-consuming.

Contra Costa County has been the primary 
public agency opposing these casino proj-
ects, and I’ve been a leader of this oppo-
sition. Now that the projects are moving 
forward, with a chance of approval, I’m 
committed to protecting local communi-

Gioia on Molate

The Kensington Community Council will 
hold its Spring Celebration this year on 
Saturday, March 13th, from 6:30-9:30pm. 
Andronico’s Market, Marvin Gardens 
Real Estate, and Mechanics Bank are gen-
erously sponsoring this year’s event, to be 
held at the Community Center. Tickets are 
$25 at the door. There will be food and 
drink to enjoy while bidding on silent auc-
tion items provided by local residents and 
businesses.

22nd Annual KCC Spring Celebration

ties from impacts on traffic, public safety, 
health and social services. I’m also deter-
mined to ensure that local residents are 
first in line for economic benefits – includ-
ing jobs.  

This doesn’t mean I support urban gaming. 
It means that I don’t want the County to 
be left out in the cold if the projects are 
approved, and not receive help from the 
tribes to mitigate community impacts.  

Recently, after much examination, the 
Board of Supervisors approved an agree-
ment with the Guidiville Band of Pomos 
under which the County will get substan-
tially more revenue and jobs than if we 
had opposed the Point Molate proposal to 
the bitter end. 

The Point Molate agreement provides 
funding for traffic improvements and a 
guaranteed $12 million annually which 
will more than cover public safety, and 
health and social service impacts, plus 
revenue for violence prevention, job train-
ing, youth services and other pressing 
needs. This amount can be renegotiated 
if impacts are greater than projected, and 
will be adjusted for inflation annually.

An additional provision in the agreement 
allows the possibility of an additional $10 
million annually for improved healthcare 
services to County residents. The agree-
ment also guarantees that 70% of the proj-
ect’s estimated 4,500 jobs are reserved 
for County residents, with 40% going to 
Richmond residents. 

Richmond, through its agreement with the 
tribe, is guaranteed $17 - $20 million in 
annual revenues from the project, and has 
required “green” construction, and that all 
the shoreline be public open space. 

All of these mitigations are incredibly 
important if the Point Molate project is 
approved – especially in today’s econ-
omy. While it does feel a little like being 
between a rock and a hard place in an 
uncertain future, I believe the Board’s 
decision is in the best interests of county 
residents. If the project is approved, we 
are guaranteed local jobs and revenue to 
address impacts and provide community 
benefit.  Without the agreement, there are 
no guarantees. 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

A free children’s party with games, 
movies, and food will be provided for 
children ages 3-11. 

Many of our talented community members 
have helped to support this fundraiser over 
the years by donating auction items for the 
event. If you’d like to donate an item for 
KCC’s Spring Celebration, please contact 
Danielle Power at 524-6737, or for party 
information, call Esther at 525-0292.




